
REGULAR SESSION TUESDAY APRIL 15, 2008 

The Board of Huron County Commissioners met this date in Regular Session.  Roll being called found the 

following members present: Gary W. Bauer, Ralph A. Fegley, Mike Adelman, absent.  

 

Pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 305.14 the Record of the Proceedings of the April 10, 2008         

meeting(s) were presented to the Board. Ralph A. Fegley made the motion to waive the reading of the 

minutes of the April 10, 2008 meeting(s) and approve as presented.  Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion. 

Voting was as follows: 

 

       Absent - Mike Adelman 

       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye – Ralph A. Fegley 

 

08-132 

  

IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFYING CLAIMS SCHEDULES TO THE HURON COUNTY 

AUDITOR FOR PAYMENT: 

 

Ralph A. Fegley moved the adoption of the following resolution: 

 

WHEREAS, as per Ohio Revised Code 305.10, a resolution must be made by the Board of Huron County 

Commissioners to accompany the Claims Schedule to the Huron County Auditor’s Office for payment;  

 now therefore 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners does hereby approve Claim 

Schedule C 08-13 and authorize the Huron County Auditor to make the necessary warrants; and further  

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 

Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 

to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 

Revised Code. 

 

Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 

 

       Absent - Mike Adelman 

       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye – Ralph A. Fegley 
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08-133 

 

A RESOLUTION FOR THE PURPOSE OF AUTHORIZING THE PRESIDENT, HURON 

COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS TO FILE A FY 2008 COMMUNITY HOUSING 

IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM GRANT (CHIP) APPLICATION WITH THE OHIO 

DEPARTMENT OF DEVELOPMENT 

 

Ralph A. Fegley moved the adoption of the following resolution: 

 

WHEREAS, Huron County is eligible for funding under the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 

Small cities program to apply for a FY 2008 CHIP Grant;  and 
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WHEREAS, funds from this program must benefit low and moderate income persons and will assist the 

County in meeting its housing and community development needs;  and 

 

WHEREAS, Huron County desires to apply for funding relative to the described program;  and 

 

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for Huron County authorizes the President of the Huron County 

Commissioners to enter into such agreements as necessary to implement the above named program in 

accordance with the provisions of the Grant application;  and 

 

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for Huron County desires to engage CT Consultants, Inc. to assist 

the County in preparation of the grant application and program implementation as provided for the application. 

                                                                                                                                                   now therefore 

 

BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS FOR HURON COUNTY, STATE OF OHIO: 

 

Section 1: That the Board of Commissioners for Huron County, Ohio, hereby authorizes the President of 

the Huron County Board of Commissioners, on behalf of Huron County to apply to the Ohio Department of 

Development for the above funding and the activities applied for shall primarily benefit low and moderate 

income persons. 

 

Section 2: That this Ordinance be and hereby is declared to be an emergency measure necessary for the 

immediate preservation of the public peace, health and welfare of the citizens of Huron County, Ohio;          

                                                                                                                                                       and further 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the Board 

of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio, relating thereto were conducted in meetings open to the 

public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised 

Code. 

 

Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 

     

       Absent - Mike Adelman 

       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye – Ralph A. Fegley 

 

08-134 

 

IN THE MATTER OF AWARDING BID FOR THE APPLICATION OF PAVEMENT 

MARKINGS ON VARIOUS ROADS IN HURON COUNTY (HUR-CR PM FY2009; PID 82143; 

FAN E070(192) 

 

Ralph A. Fegley moved to adopt the following resolution: 

 

WHEREAS, Pursuant to Resolution 08-099 the County Engineer requested authorization to seek bids for 

the application of pavement markings on various roads;                                                                        and 

 

WHEREAS, notices was given in accord with Section 307.87 of the Ohio Revised Code;                  and 

 

WHEREAS, funding for this pavement marking effort will be provided in cooperation with the Federal 

Highway Administration and the Ohio Department of Transportation Project: HUR-CM PM-FY2009, PID 

82143; FAN E070 (192);                                                                                                         and 

 

WHEREAS, bids were received Friday, April 11th, 2008 at 10:30 A.M. as follows: 

 

Oglesby Construction Inc.: $104,992.11 

Dura Mark Inc.: $109,075.36 

MarKing Construction Inc.: $110,373.19 

Aero-Mark Inc.: $121,336.00 

A & A Safety Inc.: $123,225.70 

Zimmerman Paint Contractors: $149,157.40 
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BE IT RESOLVED, the Board of Huron County Commissioners does hereby award the bid for the 

application of pavement markings as recommended by the County Engineer to Oglesby Construction of 

Norwalk, Ohio; and further be it resolved that all further matters relative to this award be coordinated 

through and with the Huron County Engineer’s Office;                                                      and further 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 

Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 

to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 

Revised Code. 

 

Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption the vote resulted as follows: 

 

       Absent - Mike Adelman 

       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye – Ralph A. Fegley 

 

*Contract on file Commissioners’ Office/Engineer’s Office. 

 

At 9:15 a.m. Bill Duncan, Dog Warden came before the board in regards to a possible purchase of a 

vehicle from Greenwich Police department and it was a K9 vehicle which is a 2003 cruiser and has the dog 

cage insert.  The county mechanic stated that the cruiser that they currently have will need $500 worth of 

work on it.  Discussion was had in this regard.  The cost would be $5,000. Mr. Duncan stated that with the 

replacement of this car the department would be set for the next five years.  The board agreed to go 

forward with this proposal if it all works out. This deal is contingent on Greenwich finding a replacement 

for this vehicle.  The next topic was the dog kennels and the renovations that need to be done because of 

sick dogs coming in to the kennel.  

 

08-135 

 

IN THE MATTER OF APPROVING REQUESTS FOR EXPENDITURE OF OVER $500.00 

SUBMITTED TO THE BOARD APRIL 15, 2008 

 

Ralph A. Fegley moved the adoption of the following resolution: 

 

WHEREAS, requests for expenditures of over $500.00 have been submitted for approval by the Board of 

Huron County Commissioners as follows: 

 

Huron County Department of Job & Family Services 

All Seasons additional $4,880.00 to replace boiler reroute loop system plum circulatory pump, previous 

request per resolution 08-089 was $3,100.00;                                                                     now therefore  

  

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves of the requests for 

expenditure of over $500.00 as listed above;                                                                               and further 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 

Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 

to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 

Revised Code. 

 

Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 

 

       Absent - Mike Adelman 

       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye – Ralph A. Fegley 

 

08-136 

 

IN THE MATTER OF RENEWING PARTICIPATION IN THE COUNTY RISK SHARING 

AUTHORITY (CORSA) FOR THE 2008/2009 PROGRAM YEAR 
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Ralph A. Fegley moved the adoption of the following resolution: 

 

WHEREAS, Huron County has received considerable benefit through its participation in CORSA for 

property and liability insurance protection; and 

 

WHEREAS, Huron County desires to renew its participation for the 2008/2009 program year;  

 now therefore 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners authorizes the expenditure of  

$258,371 to renew participation in CORSA for the 2008/2009 program year; and further 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners approves of the 2008 Participation 

Agreement as attached herein; and further 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 

Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 

to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 

Revised Code. 

 

Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 

 

       Absent - Mike Adelman 

       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye – Ralph A. Fegley 

Held Resolution 08-137. 

 

08-138  

 

IN THE MATTER OF AMENDING RESOLUTION 04-280 

 

Ralph A. Fegley moved the adoption of the following resolution: 

 

WHEREAS, resolution 04-280 as amended by resolution 06-227 in the matter of IN THE MATTER OF 

APPROVING OF THE CONTRACT SERVICE AGREEMENT BY AND BETWEEN HURON 

COUNTY COMMISSIONERS ON BEHALF OF HURON COUNTY JOB AND FAMILY 

SERVICES HEREINAFTER REFERRED TO AS (HCJ&FS) ON BEHALF OF THE 

WORKFORCE POLICY BOARD OF HURON COUNTY AND TERRA COMMUNITY 

COLLEGE HEREINAFTER REFERRED TO AS  (PROVIDER) needs to be amended; and 

 

WHEREAS, the language in Article I: TERM is hereby replaced and shall read as attached.     and 

 

WHEREAS, the language in Article IV: Billing and Payment is hereby replaced and shall read as 

attached. 

 

WHEREAS, all other terms and conditions in the contract shall remain in effect and unchanged;                

                                                                                                                                                   now therefore 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that said sections shall be changed as attached hereto and incorporated herein;  

                                                                                                                                                        and further 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 

Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio, relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 

to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 

Revised Code. 

 

Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 

 

       Absent - Mike Adelman 

       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye – Ralph A. Fegley 
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At 9:30 a.m. no public comment 

 

PUBLIC HEARING  DITCH MAINTENANCE 

 

At 10:00 a.m.  Vice- President Gary W. Bauer opened the ditch hearing for the Ruess-Hansberger #17 

(11-600) and the Ruess-Olcott #124 (11-620).  Don Ruffing, Soil and Water Conservation District 

explained the project and the update to the maintenance costs and the increases.  Mr. Ruffing also 

explained that the one concern is that with the construction costs we have added some items to the 

construction costs; originally the only thing on this maintenance base was excavation.  We are maintaining 

more than just that part of the ditch; we are maintaining structures, pipes and the seeding, etc.  Mr. Ruffing 

stated that he realizes that they have updated this maintenance a couple of times before and haven’t added 

these thing previously, but it is one of the things that they have been doing the last few years.  Since we are 

maintaining these things they should be a part of the maintenance base. The other reason to have that 

maintenance base more consistent is because we are maintaining more than excavation.  The one ditch was 

a voluntary group (Ruess-Olcott) and the other one was a Title X project which was a little different.  Mr. 

Bauer asked that he explain this type.  Mr. Ruffing stated that Title X was created back in 1975 when the 

district got some state money, the district chose to go out a construct some groups and the big need was to 

get the brush cleared off, and exchange for the brush being cleared for free the group of people agreed to 

go under county maintenance this is (Ruess-Hansberger) and so when they came up with those original 

maintenance bases the only item they included was excavation.  Mr. Ruffing stated that they carried this 

forward for awhile so that is how that ditch got under county maintenance.  Mr. Bauer asked Mr. Ruffing 

to explain the costs of seed and fertilizer.  Mr. Ruffing explained that the labor costs are higher doing ditch 

for a house lot because the work is different than doing a 40 acre field, also Mr. Ruffing stated that he got 

the fertilizer and seed costs from Sunrise this spring.  Mr. Ruffing also stated that there is an advisory 

group that has reviewed this as well, and explained that they don’t collect the base just a percentage of the 

base. At this time Mr. Bauer called for testimony in favor of the changes in the maintenance ditch base for 

the Ruess-Hansberger #17 and the Ruess-Olcott #124 maintenance changes hearing none called  twice for 

testimony in favor of the Ruess-Hansberger #17 and the Ruess-Olcott #124 maintenance base changes, 

hearing none called thrice for testimony in favor of the Ruess-Hansberger #17 and the Ruess-Olcott #124 

maintenance base changes, hearing none called once for testimony against Ruess-Hansberger #17 and the 

Ruess-Olcott #124 maintenance base changes.  Albert Kramer, of the Ruess-Hansberger #17 ditch stated 

that they are doubling the assessment of his maintenance base, doesn’t care if they are taking a percentage 

or not and they can take that full amount.  Mr. Ruffing stated that the code says that they can not keep an 

unencumbered balance at the end of the year of more that 20%.  Mr. Kramer stated that is not what he is 

asking and that is not the answer to his question, he is saying that you doubled my assessment on the 

Ruess-Hansberger ditch from$976.00 to $1,905.80.  Mr. Ruffing stated we are doubling the maintenance 

base.  Mr. Kramer stated that you can take all out that that you want.  Mr. Ruffing stated that we double the 

maintenance base that is true, but the most of that maintenance base that we can keep is 20% of the 

unencumbered balance.   Mr. Kramer also stated that he never agreed to be put on the assessment but was 

put on any way.  Mr. Ruffing explained that there was a hearing held and the county commissioners at the 

time did not agreed with what Mr. Kramer said, and that Mr. Kramer had 30 days to go to common pleas 

court and appeal their decision, and if you didn’t do that then it is assumed even though you don’t like it, it 

is presumed legal.  Mr. Kramer stated that as far as he is concerned the assessment is getting out of hand. 

Mr. Bauer asked how much is Mr. Kramer’s actual taxes going up due to this assessment. Mr. Ruffing 

stated that he can’t give an actual amount as they will vary from year to year.  Further stated that they 

should have gold plated ditches for the costs.  Mr. Bauer called twice for testimony against, the Ruess-

Hansberger #17 and the Ruess-Olcott #124 ditch maintenance base changes.  Richard Ruess spoke and 

stated that he is the committee chair for the Ruess-Hansberger ditch and has been for the past 15 years and 

has been on every inspection.  First of all wanted to say that we do a good job on ditch inspections, this 

ditch has been done properly.  Mr. Ruess feels that we are a little low on excavation per yard.  Mr. Ruess 

stated that he understands that we have to seed it, but to fertilizer it he feels that it is just going down 

stream and may not be necessary, explained what has been done on the ditch as well that has never been 

included in construction costs before and is not sure that they should be at this either.  We setting a new 

precedent and does not agree with that.  Basically we have paid for it once and feels that we are going to be 

paying for it the second time and that we shouldn’t have to replace too many of these pipes. Mr. Bauer 

stated with what Mr. Ruess is saying here the likelihood is that you would not be charging large sums of 

money for these kinds of things.  Mr. Ruffing said the things that are already he would say no, but who 

knows what is going to happen out there and there are other areas that could go bad at any time.  Mr. 

Ruffing stated that he doesn’t disagree with what he is saying but feels that we could keep the old base as it 

is and we could just update the excavation part and we would raise that a few dollars and we could 



REGULAR SESSION TUESDAY APRIL 15, 2008 

continue to do all the maintenance work needed, but we will be collecting a bigger percentage of the base 

each year in order to do that as prices go up.  Discussion was had in regards to keeping the overall ditch 

maintenance account in the black, but individual ditch accounts are in the red.  Mr. Ruffing stated that the 

other thing that he would like to point out is that the law states that we can keep 20% unencumbered 

balance and their average over the last 20 years has been 4% on all ditches, so we are not keeping 20% of 

their money, in fact that is where the problem is today is that we are keeping  to low a carryover and we get 

these storms and we have to go out and do work and the money is not there, so we have to go out and do 

the work anyway even though the money is not there, and then run the ditch in the red and collect it later.  

Mr. Ruffing stated that he doesn’t like to do that.  This is really not setting precedent we have increased 

other projects and have done this for the last six or eight years.  We don’t have to do that here is we choose 

to do something different.  That is why they are individual things.  Mr. Bauer stated that he did have 

another person talk to him here is the office in regard to the Ruess-Hansberger ditch and it was what I am 

paying on my taxes is too much.  Mr. Ruess stated that the ditch committee tries to watch what we spend.  

Would like to see more attendance at the committee meetings for more input, costs are high and we need to 

increase the excavation costs, the others are things that they have paid for themselves. Mr. Bauer called 

thrice for testimony against the Ruess-Hansberger #17 and the Ruess-Olcott #124 ditch maintenance base 

changes.  Guy Storrow, 1641 Gr. Mil. Rd., Norwalk, Ohio stated that according to his calculations  his 

increase will be 700%  the parcel is under Wanda Shinsky stated that nothing has been done on his ditch 

other than it floods every time that it rains.   Mr. Ruffing stated that they have sprayed.  He bought a piece 

of farm ground and it was at that cost and now it is a house lot which is a higher cost.  Mr. Ruess explained 

what the goals are for the ditch maintenance.  Would like to know what is going on and there needs to be 

some type of way to let the landowners know what work they have done.  Thought it was supposed to be 

mowed but needs to be some kind of communication.  Mr. Bauer asked Mr. Ruess to explain what he feels 

should be done to that ditch within a three year period.  Mr. Ruess stated that the committee as far as the 

Ruess-Olcott ditch committee being Mr. Ruess, Jere Sherman, and Kevin Zimmerman want to try to keep 

the ditch open, fix washouts on banks, keeping the brush down, these are the basic things that we expect to 

see down in a three year period.  A lot of the dip outs will be done in sections which is much less 

expensive than trying to go through and do the entire ditch.  These are our goals.  Mr. Bauer stated that the 

board would not be making a decision today.  There have been cases in the past where Mr. Ruffing and 

Mr. Brickner have gone out and worked with the property owners.  Mr. Bauer stated that he wanted them 

to know this is not a process where we let you say your piece and then we forget about you.  Mr. Kramer 

stated that he would like to speak in regards to the Ruess-Olcott ditch as well, and stated that they are not 

maintaining it and stated that he has been after them for six years fix a section of it just off of Greenwich-

Milan Town line Road where it crosses and they won’t do it, but yet his assessment is going double again 

on that one, and this is supposed to be a voluntary ditch and asked if he can get out of it.  Mr. Ruffing 

explained that it was a voluntary group process to start with and once it goes under county maintenance 

that is a permanent thing.  Mr. Ruffing stated that are provisions under the ORC to take projects off county 

maintenance or rescind it and this comes up, but it has to meet certain criteria, but under his estimation this 

does not meet that criteria.  Mr. Kramer stated that is another six years they can up it again.  Mr. Ruffing  

stated that they are looking at cost and they are concerned that they have added some items, and one of the 

things we should talk about, stated that he has no problem with going back and just using excavation and 

increasing that to the $1.50 per yard, and we can go about our business.  We will have to send out more 

notices and stated that we are going to revise and hold another hearing.  Mr. Kramer stated that it didn’t 

look like they were going to anything but raise it to him, and they don’t do the work that they should do 

anyway as far as he is concerned for what he is paying and it is a bunch of bull.  As far as he is concerned 

they should have a gold plated ditch and you can stick it.  Mr. Ruess explained the original agreement.  Mr. 

Ruess stated that he is not arguing the excavation costs and would like to see them increased, but eliminate 

some of the other costs.  Mr. Ruess feels that the do a good job on ditch maintenance.  Mr. Storrow stated 

he and the other property owners that he has talked to would like to know what is going on, and asked for 

better communication so they know what is going on and what work they are doing. Hearing no further 

comment the hearing was closed. 

 

Vice-President, Gary W. Bauer opened the public hearing for the ditch maintenance changes to the 

following ditches.  Adelman-Ott # 129 (11-040); Chapin-Jackson #144 (11-220); Smith-Stotz #161 (11-

090).  Don Ruffing Soil and Water Conservation District explained the ditch maintenance changes to these 

ditches.  Mr. Bauer called once for testimony in favor of the ditch maintenance changes to the above stated 

ditches, hearing none called twice for testimony for in favor of the ditch maintenance changes to the above 

stated ditches, hearing none called thrice for testimony in favor of the ditch maintenance changes to the 

above stated ditches, hearing none called once for testimony against the ditch maintenance changes to the 

above stated ditches, Roy Elkin, spoke and stated that he is not sure that the acreage is correct on his, and 
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also stated that the property that he owns is being talked about in regards to ditch maintenance and would 

like to be educated before he gets into this again, and stated that is why he is here to see what he can learn. 

 Mr. Ruffing stated that on the Chapin Jackson project they will need to go out and walk it to determine 

whether or not the acreage is correct.  Mr. Ruffing stated that he is going out to the property to view and 

discuss.  Mr. Bauer stated that the board will not make any decisions today so there will be an opportunity 

to do this.  Mr. Ruffing stated that he will also discuss how the program works and why it works, Mr. 

Bauer called twice for testimony against the ditch maintenance changes for the above stated ditches, Joel 

Pickering, stated that he is at the beginning of the Chapin-Jackson ditch has been identified as having 

three parcels question is who does he see to discuss this because he is not in agreement with this. Mr. 

Ruffing stated that he will go out and look at this.  Asked that they take into consideration from the 

landowners side talked about cutting corners.  Jim Wasniak asked what has been done with the Adelman-

Ott ditch.  Mr. Ruffing discussed contracting the work and how that is done. Mr. Bauer called thrice for 

testimony against the ditch maintenance changes to the above stated ditches, hearing none Mr. Bauer 

closed the hearing.   

 

At 11:10a.m.  the board recessed. 

 

At 11:20 a.m. Regular session resumed.  Ralph A. Fegley moved to enter into Executive Session ORC 

121.22 (G) (4) preparation for, conducting, or reviewing negotiations or bargaining sessions for public 

employees, concerning employee compensation or other terms and conditions of employment.  Gary W. 

Bauer seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 

 

       Absent – Mike Adelman 

       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye – Ralph A. Fegley 

 

 At 12:00 p.m.   Ralph A. Fegley moved to end Executive Session ORC 121.22 (G) (4).  Gary W. Bauer 

seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 

 

       Absent – Mike Adelman 

       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye – Ralph A. Fegley 

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

 

Gary Bauer stated that Dave Stubblebine called and stated that he wanted to talk to the board in regards to 

financial support of the Transit system.  Mr. Bauer also discussed his CCAO meeting in Columbus, Ohio. 

 

Sue Bommer, HR director presented a draft job description for the director of DJFS.   The board reviewed 

such description.  

 

Assistant Prosecutor’s Report 

Daivia Kasper, Assistant Prosecutor, reported that she has been working on the Warehouse Street opinion 

and should have it ready soon. 

 

IN THE MATTER OF TRAVEL 

Ralph A. Fegley moved to approve the following travel request this day.  Gary W. Bauer seconded the 

motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 

 

       Absent – Mike Adelman 

       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye – Ralph A. Fegley 

 

Ralph A. Fegley, Commissioner, on April 17, 2008, to Columbus, Ohio, for CCAO committee meeting. 

 

IN THE MATTER OF REQUEST FOR LEAVE 

Gary Ousley/Dog Warden’s Office/sick/8:00 a.m. April 29, 2008 – 4:30 p.m. May 2, 2008. 

Christina Norton/EMA/sick/11:30 a.m. -12:30 p.m. April 16, 2008. 
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SIGNINGS 

Office of Contracts & Acquisitions 

Ohio Department of Jobs & Family Services 

30 East Broad Street, 31st Floor 

Columbus, Ohio 43215-3414 

ATTN: RFGA/RLB Unit 

 

To Whom It May Concern:  

 

The Board of Huron County commissioners is supporting WSOS Community Action Commission, Inc. 

and Erie-Huron Counties Community Action Commission, Inc. in their partnership to provide much 

needed services to fathers within Erie and Huron Counties for the Governor’s Office of Faith Based & 

Community Initiatives. We understand that they will be serving fathers from low income backgrounds and 

the programs they are proposing for parent education in Erie and Huron Counties will support the 

development of strong and healthy relationships between fathers and their children to become responsible 

care givers, as well as preventing premature fatherhood.   

 

This new partnership is an exciting development in our local Community Action network as they seek to 

move ahead in this new program area. Our local community action agencies already strengthen us as a 

whole, and provide critical assistance to our communities and the families within them.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

HURON COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

Mike Adelman, Gary W. Bauer, Ralph A. Fegley 
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Administrator/Clerk’s report 

 

Presented the CCAO Summer conference and presented a request to attend.  The board agreed that Ms. 

Nolan should attend the summer conference in Lake County.  Ms. Nolan also discussed Blake’s Sanitation 

estimate at Shady Lane.  The board agreed to approve as an expenditure over $500 at the next meeting. 

 

Ms. Nolan also presented and discussed  a proposal from Miller’s Landscaping for the fertilizing the lawn 

for Administration Building, at 180 Milan Avenue, Norwalk, Ohio in the amount of $360.00.  No decision 

was made. 

 

Ralph Fegley discussed the Data Processing meeting that he attended on April 14, 2008. Mr. Fegley 

discussed the requests that were made to the board.  Explained the projects from the Recorder’s office, 

DJFS and the Auditor’s Office and stated that all were approved by the Data Processing board.  Another 

topic of discussion was the website management and connecting all county websites.   

 

Mr. Fegley also discussed a request from Pete Welch, Maintenance Supervisor, to move the valves price 

from Custom Metal Works, in the amount of $696.00.  Will do request over $500 on Thursday.  Mr. 

Fegley stated he had a conversation with Mr. Welch and Mr. Chisholm in regards to what remains for IPS 

to do for us to finish this job.  Everything has to do with the control system and the design from 

Poggemeyer Design.  Mr. Bauer stated that he wants to see how the air-conditioning system works before 
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releasing any retain age.  The board agreed to this. 

 

Gary Bauer reported on the meeting with Congressman Latta and the Muck Crop growers stated it was a 

productive meeting. Mr. Bauer also stated that on his way back from this meeting he had a chance to speak 

with Rick Austin, and discussed his concerns with the ditch that he had discussed during the ditch 

maintenance hearing last week.  Mr. Bauer stated that he understands his concerns. 

 

At 1:10 p.m.   Ralph A. Fegley moved to adjourn.  Gary W. Bauer seconded the motion.  The meeting 

stood adjourned.   

 

Weekending  Placed  Claimed Destroyed Other  Total 

February 09, 2008    6       2         4     -0-     12 

February 16, 2008    4          9         6     -0-     19 

February 23, 2008    2       4         5     -0-     11 

February 29, 2008    2       3         4     -0-       9 

March 08, 2008     8       1         5     -0-     14 

March 15, 2008         3       3         8     -0-     14 

March 22, 2008       2       3         6     -0-     11 

 

IN THE MATTER OF OPEN SESSION 

 

The Huron County Commissioners hereby attest that all actions and deliberations of the Board legally 

required to be public were conducted in an open session on this date and that the foregoing minutes 

represent the official action of the Board. 

 

IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFICATION 

 

The Clerk to the Board does hereby attest that the foregoing is a true and correct record of all actions taken 

by the Board of Huron County Commissioners on April 15, 2008.                

 

IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNING 

 

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.  With no further business to come before the Board, the 

meeting was adjourned at 1:10 p.m.    

 

 

 

Signatures on File.  

 


